From:
 Clerks@vaughan.ca

 To:
 Adelina Bellisario

 Subject:
 FW: [External] Re F

FW: [External] Re File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

Date: February-28-22 11:18:03 AM

COMMUNICATION C320 ITEM NO. 2 COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (PUBLIC MEETING) March 1, 2022

From: Bao Gang Fei

Sent: Monday, February 28, 2022 10:25 AM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; Carol Birch < Carol.Birch@vaughan.ca> **Subject:** [External] Re File OP.21.024/Z.21.048 - 8940 Bathurst

Dear Sir/Madam,

My name is Bao Gang Fei, and I live in Thornhill Woods, and my home address is Dr., Vaughan.

I'm writing to express my objection to the building of seven hundred rental apartment units at Ner Israel and Bathurst. Thornhill Woods has been a low-density community, and the building of those rental units will lay a huge burden on education, that is, it will increase the class size significantly, and therefore negatively impact the students learning outcome. The second concern is the traffic. there are always traffic congestions on Bathurst during rush hours. These seven hundred rental units will exacerbate the existing traffic conditions. Also, is there enough space for the parking lots? The last thing I want to see is the streets crowded with parked cars, which can lead to higher risk of collisions and unsafe places for children/pedestrians.

Again, I'm deeply concerned with this building plan. Please respond as soon as possible.

Regards,

Bao Gang Fei